New Vienna City Council Meeting
March 5, 2024

Mayor Roger Langel opened the meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  T.J. Kloser. Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken, Caleb Puetz. Absent- Jake Lehman.
	Kloser made the motion to approve the agenda for March 5, 2024 seconded by Engelken.
	Kloser made the motion to approve the consent agenda, bills, receipts, financial reports for December, Seconded by DuBois.
	Jason White from Greater Dubuque Development was present to  introduce himself and to address the council on the services they have for the county.
	Fire Chief Lukan informed the council that the generator has been delivered and he is waiting for a quote from Wyatt Bockenstedt on the electrical hookup and install. Lukan stated he has a few grants out  that he has not heard back on yet, and is looking to apply to a few more to make up the $4000.00 they need yet for this project. Lukan has applied for granting to help with the cost to replace the air packs as well.  Chief Lukan also informed the council on the 75th Anniversary of the fire department that will be next year and they are starting to make plans for a celebration.
	Mayor Langel  and the clerk had a conference call with the bonding attorney to discuss setting up an Urban Renewal Area and TIF District for the newly annexed land on the north side of the city. The city is still waiting on the traffic study and information from Craig Recker so we can continue to move forward with this commercial and residential expansion. The city is looking for a written proposal from Recker on what he needs from the city.
	The mayor went into a discussion on the budge Motion from Puetz to set public hearing to approve the budget for April 8,2024 at 5:30 pm., second by Engelken.  Ayes-Puetz, Engelken, DuBois,  Kloser.
	The mayor had a meeting with the group that is looking into restoring the old water tower. The committee needs to clean up some paper work for the historical listing of this tower before they can move forward. The cost will run $3000.00 and they would like the city to cover $1000.00 of this cost. Motion from Puetz to approve monetary contribution, second by Engelken, Ayes- Puetz, Kloser , DuBois, Engelken.
	Mike Neuhaus stated that the disinfection system will be up and running next week. A sewer line was hit from the drilling that is being done in town, the company has repaired this line.
 The mayor had a meeting regarding getting  sewer to the church property across the street from the fire department.  This will cost $23,000.00 to hook into the private sewer line behind Iowa street. The mayor has been into contact with the owners of this line to get approval and listen to concerns and questions on this topic.  
	The council reviewed the charges for the hall for a funeral and decided that this would have to be raised to help pay for the utilities. Motion from Puetz to raise to $250.00 per funeral, second by DuBois. Ayes-DuBois, Engelken, Kloser, Puetz.
	The clerk and 3 council members had received complaints on the semi-trailers parked along the street by CJ Tire that have been there for weeks. This continues to be a problem and residents are not able to use this street due to the obstruction. The mayor will talk to Fred Kammiller the owner again and have this taken care of.
	There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by KLoser at 6:48pm. Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

